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RCMP Veterans’ Association, Edmonton 
Division - June 2023 NEWSLETTER 

________________________________________________________________ 
 
Hi Everyone, 
   Yet again I lead with a story of a police officer killed while on duty this time in Ontario on May 11th.  
Sgt. Eric Mueller was killed responding to a report of a gunshot on Laval Street in Bourget, about 50 
kilometres east of downtown Ottawa. The report from the news media said one Ontario Provincial 
Police (OPP) 
officer was 
shot dead, and 
two others 
injured, in 
what police 
are calling an 
"ambush" in 
the eastern 
Ontario 
community of 
Bourget in the 
municipality of 
Clarence-
Rockland early 
Thursday 
morning. The 
officer who was killed has been identified as Sgt. Eric Mueller, according to OPP Commissioner Thomas 
Carrique. "He is described by his colleagues as a coach and mentor," Carrique said at a news 
conference at the OPP Ottawa detachment that afternoon. "Somebody that everybody looked up to. 
The glue that held his shift 
together." 

   The mayor of Clarence-
Rockland, Mario Zanth, said in an 
interview the community is trying 
to "support itself and each other." 
"You're always shocked when it 
happens everywhere else, but 
when it happens at home, it 
definitely hits a little harder," 
Zanth said. Bourget is about 50 
kilometres east of downtown 
Ottawa. 

 

   Let’s all pray that sanity is restored, and these scentless deaths stop!  
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   On May 18th, Robert Bacchus and I attended the Red Deer Division Luncheon.  They had a nice crowd and 
we enjoyed getting together with old friends.  I spoke briefly about Personal Directives and Power of 
Attorney and the fact  should anyone have either or both of these, that it is mentioned in your Will.  I also 
touched on the fact I would be representing them at the Ottawa AGM and will be discussing the concerned 
with the financial direction and liquidity of the Association to the point some Divisions are considering 
their future and whether it be with or without the Association.   

Here we have Rob & I, then Al McLeod & myself filling our plates and President Marcel St. Louis. 

 

To the left we have, L to 
R,  Lorna Clement, Larry 
Pearson, Ed & Linda Kirkwood 
and Helen Debruyckere  In 
the background is Norm & 
Audrey Lowe.  It was an 
enjoyable luncheon and I 
promised I would be back. 

 

This is the view of those attending the Red Deer Luncheon.  I will mention a few starting with Macel 

St. Louis, standing, L to R, Terry & Brent Baker, me, Rob Bacchus, Wayne Hutmacher, Doug Bottoms, 

Larry Pearson & Ed Kirkwood. 



Page | 3  
 

   On Saturday, the 27th March, three of our Veterans’ 
helped Parkland Detachment (Spruce Grove/Stony 
Plain/Parkland County) with their RCMP 150 
Celebrations. The picture to the right shows Cpl.  
Cuneyt Zanbak from the Detachment with Paul 
Gagne, Trevor Ferguson and Ron Martineau. From 
what I heard, Trev Ferguson in his brown serge, 
boots and breaches, etc. was the “Hit of the day”, 
not only by the people from the communities, but by 
the members of the Force who had never seen a 
brown serge before.   

  Below we have Trevor standing beside a picture he 
painted.  

   Also on display at 
the Detachment 
was this 1989 Ford 
Mustang which is used in the Y.I.E.L.D.  (Youth Initiatives & Education in 
Lifestyles & Driving) Program operated by Veteran Gord Buck.  

The Detachment also had one of the Force’s 
helicopers on display along with this vintage 1990 Chev Caprice all decked out in authentic colours and 
equipment along with that ‘vintage’ Veteran Trevor.  Cpl. Cuneyt Zanbak said the event went very well;  
served just under 800 hot dogs and hamburgers and estimated over 1000 people showed up throughout 
the day.  There were nothing but positive responses received from everyone who attended. 



Page | 4  
 

    

On Saturday, 10th June Veterans Eric Lafoy, 
Richard Bates and Dayle McKibbon helped 
the members from Beaumont Detachment 
with their RCMP 150 Celebration.  Also in 
attendance was Kim Bechtold, the Gift 
Shop Manager, and her weekend 
assistant, Linda Plomp as noted here on 
the right. These ladies also attended the 
Parkland Detachment Celebration and 
from all reports, sales were brisk at both 
venues. 

 
 

L to R – Richard Bates, Eric Lafoy and Dayle 

McKibbon 

Dayle McKibbon, Eric Lafoy, Cst. Andrew Gildart, Wetaskiwin 

Det., & Richard Bates 
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The interesting part of this gathering was that the Mayors of Stony Plain, Spruce Grove and Parkland 
County broached the gathering after learning why we were there, i.e. Vets just getting together for 
breakfast and a chinwag which happens every 2nd Wednesday of the month. We invited them to join us 
anytime.  The three Mayors then paid for all the breakfasts! 

 

RCMP Veterans 
Identification Card 

 

   Several members have asked me how to obtain 
an RCMP Veterans ID Card.  All one has to do is 
send the information as noted below to the 
following Email Address: 

RCMP.RetiredID-IDRetraite.GRC@rcmp-grc.gc.ca 
When you send a message this is the response 
you will receive:   
 

New Members – June 2023 

1) Richard Thibault, Reg #37926, Edmonton, Ab 

2) Jane Fuhrmann, Reg #35874A, Sherwood Park, Ab 
3) William (Jim) Eglinski, Reg #26492, Yellowhead County, Ab 

4) Nancy Eglinski, Reg 26492A, Yellowhead County, Ab 
5) Darrel Danchuk, Reg #26346, Sturgeon County, Ab 

Welcome to Edmonton Division and hope you find the time to join us at our 
General / Dinner Meetings. 

 

Every second Wednesday a group of Vets get together for breakfast in Stony Plain. This past Wednesday, 14th June, 

those in attendance were starting at the small table on the left: Brandt Murdoch, Fred Kamins, Tim Vatamaniuck, 

Cpl. Cuneyt Zanbak from Parkland Detachment and Barb Stewart. Now the long table L to R: Bill Rivers covered by 

the waitress, Chaplain Cyril Gowler, Terry Renner, Ron Martineau, Rob Bacchus, Trevor Ferguson, Bruce Lloy, Ward 

Hoffman, Paul Gagne, Larry Wilson, Chaplain Don Schiemann, Bob Preston, Gord Buck, Doug Fulford, Grant Clark, 

Peter Fullbrandt, Dan Murchison, Gordon Greig, and Keith Hardy. Not in the picture, Ken Cherwinski and yours truly, 

26 in total. 

mailto:RCMP.RetiredID-IDRetraite.GRC@rcmp-grc.gc.ca
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*** Please recognize this is an auto reply and disregard if 
you have already replied to the questions listed below.*** 
 
Thank you for your inquiry on how to receive an RCMP 
Record of Service Card. 
If you have recently completed form 1733 "The Discharge 
Request" or have recently discharged/retired from the 
RCMP there is no further action required on your part. 
If you discharged or retired from the RCMP prior to 2019, 
please respond to this email with the following 
information: 
Your full name: 
DOB:    
Rank at retirement: 
Years of Service: 
Date of Discharge: 
Regimental number/HRMIS number: 
Mailing address 
Personal email address: 
Please Email a photo of yourself (head and shoulders) 
taken against a white backdrop. 
 
 

    As you know, Dianne Lehman and I attended the AGM in 
Ottawa.  Dianne did a great deal of networking with fellow 
Advocates and sponsors to gain more knowledge, so she is 
better prepared to help our fellow Veterans and develop 
more value in our memberships. 
   In the May Newsletter I touched on the fact I was 
concerned about the Association’s liquidity.  After 
discussions with various people within the Association Board 
of Directors while in Ottawa I am still troubled, however, I 
was reassured the situation is not as dire as I had believed 
and in fact was told they are confident the Association will 
be in the black come year end without having to use any of 
the $120,000.00 in the Association’s reserve fund. So, as it 
says to the right, “Never Lose Hope.”   
   On a brighter side, Ottawa Division did an exceptional job 
hosting this event.  The email sent out by Ottawa Division on 
June 7th  with all the pictures is much appreciated and if you 
haven’t looked at those pictures yet, you should as undoubtedly 
you see a few people you know.   
   At the Regimental Dinner there were five Commissioners.  Only 
Ottawa could pull something like that off.  There were over 500 
people at the Dinner.  Of course,  they didn’t get pictures of 
everyone, so I have included a few as noted below.  
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On the left we have that old guy beside 
Dianne Lehman and below is how I feel 
about our country. 

Kees Kikkert with A/Comm Rtd. Allan Burchill, former OC 

Vegreville S/Divn. and his son, C/Supt. Rick Burchill 

Gordon Cave & Kees Kikkert 
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   At the May 30th Dinner 
Meeting, Bob Bilodeau made a 
presentation to Gary Olshewski 
and Judith Rector on their 
recent marriage presenting 
them with a bouquet of flowers.  
The happy couple were recently 
married on the 4th April, 2023. 
Gary gave a short reply of 
Thanks.  Newlyweds at their 
ages is quite special and we wish 
them many years of wedded 
bliss.  

 

   Here I am standing at the Beechwood Cemetery in Ottawa.  
Pictures I have seen of the cemetery before do not do it justice; it is 
beautiful! 

Not too sure, if ever, have we had five Commissioners together at a Regimental Dinner.  From the oldest 

to present day, here we have Commissioners Norman Inkster, Philip Murray, Giuliano (Zack) Zaccardelli, 

Brenda Lucki and our current Commissioner, Mike Duheme 
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REMEMBER – DRESS IS CASUAL 
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   The Veterans Association Food Bank 
provides Food Hampers to Verterans 
and their families in need.  Other 
programs include, Emergency 
Veterans Assistance Costs (EVAC) to 
help those struggling financially in 
times of a crisis.  Peer Support is 
provided to Veterans that wish to 
participate.  They assist in filling out 
paperwork for Veterans Affairs 
Canada (VAC) benefits. They also 
support verterans Fur Babies through 
our Pet Care Promise. 
   They connect with local resources 
thoughout the community including 
assisting Homeless Veterans to get off 
the streets.   
   They are a community of “Veterans 
helping Veterans”.  
   Should you with to support this 

event or if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact, Bob Cotton, the Operations 
Manager at edmonton@vafb.ca or by calling 1-833-422-8367 ext. 2. 
 
If you have any questions, concerns, please contact me at: president@edmrcmpvets.ca  Please note, the 
next Newsletter won’t be until September.  Wishing all of you a wonderful summer. 
 
 
Kees Kikkert, President 

 
 
 

 
Edmonton RCMP Veterans’ Executive Meeting Minutes May 22nd /2023, 

Woodvale Community Centre, Edmonton 
 
Members Attending:  Tom Dunlop, Linda Plomp, Bruce Allen, Jerry Plastow, Nick Taylor, Ton Burkett, 
Randy Montgomery, Don Belke, Eric Lafoy, Bob Stewart. 
 
Unable to Attend:   S/M Leilani Collins, Jim Medley, Barry Callbeck, Elaine Schnepf, Joe Collinson, Denise 
Burkett. 
 
Meeting called to order at 10:00 A.M. by President Kees. 
 
Jerry Plastow for Barry Callbeck, Secretary:   

• Jerry moved the minutes from April 20th /2023 Executive Meeting as published in the May 
Newsletter be adopted as published. Seconded by Tom Burkett. Carried. 

mailto:edmonton@vafb.ca
mailto:president@edmrcmpvets.ca
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Kees Kikkert, President: 

• Kees advised the final report from Alberta Chief Firearms Office Agent with respect to the 
Snider-Enfield MARK 2 * rifle was received and forwarded to the owner in Las Vegas.  If 
everything works out, the rifle will be turned over to us at the General Meeting on June 20th.   

• A lengthy discussion was held about the Association’s budgeting process and the lack of 
transparency between the Association and Divisions. Kees will take our Division’s concerns and 
hopefully have the opportunity to express them at the Ottawa AGM later this week. Kees will 
report back to the Executive at the next Executive Meeting on June 15th, 2023. 

• While Kees is away in Ottawa, messages sent to him via the president@edmrcmpvets.ca email 
address will be changed to Jerry Plastow. 

• Kees advises Rob Bacchus has asked to be removed from the Executive.  Kees also advised David 
Mitchell has agreed to come onto the Executive starting in June.   

• Kees, along with Robert Bacchus, attended the Red Deer Division Luncheon on Thursday, 18th 
May.  Kees gave a short presentation on Personal Directives and Power of Attorney along with 
the importance of everyone having a Will.  Kees also discussed the issues with National and the 
lack of transparency by the Association.  As Kees is also representing Red Deer Division at the 
AGM, he will be reporting back to Red Deer upon his return.   

 
Eric Lafoy, Director – RCMP 150 

• Eric advised there hasn’t been an RCMP 150 meeting since March. Undoubtedly the fire 
situation within Alberta now combined with numerous other policing matters taking place in 
Alberta right now has taken its toll.   

 
Linda Plomp, Treasurer: 

• Linda provided the following financial update: 
Chequing Account: $48,457.68  
Total GIC’s:       $101,291,36 

 
Bruce Allen, Director – Website: 

• Bruce indicated he is learning more about how to operate our website everyday although it’s 
probably close to capacity as far as what can be added on the website.   

 
Dianne Lehman, Support Advocate: 

• I am currently assisting two retired members with challenging issues plus a family who are 
grieving the loss of an elderly retired member and staying connected with others who are still in 
need of assistance. 

• National Collaborative on PTSD (Virtual) Meeting 
o I participated in this meeting, however there is nothing to report nor actionable. I hope 

to connect with some of the other participants who may be present at out AGM.  

• Communications Policy Committee  - I serve on this sub-committee where we have worked 
together (virtually) to devise a draft for a new National Communications Policy. This will be 
presented to the National Executive during our 2023 AGM in Ottawa.  

• Facebook Page - We are in the early stages of exploring the development of a new Facebook 
page. This also requires a specific communication policy. 

 
 

mailto:president@edmrcmpvets.ca
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Jerry Plastow, Past President plus Social Committee & Donation Committees: 

• Donations: 
✓ $150 donation to Edmonton Meals On Wheels in memory of Cst. Dhami of Sherwood 

Park Detachment at the behest of his family. 
✓ $150 Donation/credit provided in the gift shop in support of the Airborne Reunion. 

Applied for by Bob Copeland. 
 
Tom Burkett, Director Membership: 

•  Tom advised we are sitting right around 400 Active Members with 22 of them unpaid for 2023 
and that this is almost identical to where we were last year at this time. 

Nick Taylor, Director – Valour Place: 

• Nick advises he will be needing approximately eight volunteers for the Walk for Valour Walk-a-
Thon on September 17th.   

 
Randy Montgomery, Director – Communications: 

• Randy advised the MailChimp program is working great, however, members need to remember 
that messages from ”National” use the same system. If they unsubscribe from one system they 
are in fact unsubscribing from our messages and those from National. 
 

Tom Dunlop, Director, Hospital Parking Passes: 

• Tom indicated the passes are working very well, but there are still members that forget we have 
them.   
 

Meeting Adjourned at  11:45 A.M. 
 
Next Executive meeting:  @ Woodvale Community Facility, Thursday, June 15th, 2023, at 10:00 A.M. 
 
 

 
 

EDMONTON DIVISION GENERAL/DINNER MEETIING MINUTES 
Woodvale Community Facility – Tuesday May 30th, 2023. 

 
Meeting Called to Order at 7:05 PM by Past President JERRY PLASTOW: 
 
Tom Burkett, Acting Secretary: 

• Moved the minutes for the General Meeting held on April 25, 2023, be approved as published in 
the May 2023 Newsletter.  Seconded by Mike AFTERGOOD.  Carried. 

 
Jerry Plastow,  Past President:  

• Jerry reported a $150 donation to Edmonton Meals On Wheels in memory of Cst. Dhami of 
Sherwood Park Detachment at the behest of his family.   Meals on Wheels had a special place in 
Cst. Dhami’s heart. 

• There was also a $150 donation/credit provided in the Gift Shop in support of the Airborne 
Reunion this upcoming weekend and applied for by Bob Copeland.   
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Tom Burkett, Director – Membership: 

• Service Pins and Bars for May 2023:  15-year bar for Bill Rivers and 5-, 10-, 15- and 20-year bars 
and pin for Geoff Frisby. This was the first meeting Geoff had attended in over 20 years, hence 
all the bars.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:16 PM by Past President JERRY PLASTOW. 
 
Next Dinner Meeting, A WEEK EARLIER THAN USUAL, at Woodvale, on Tuesday, 20 June 2023. 
 
Dress will be casual, jeans preferred, as it will be the June BBQ.   
 
 
CO’s Message 
 
It’s official - with the arrival of June, summer is finally here. This June will be a time of celebration and 
reflection for the Alberta RCMP. June marks Pride Month, Indigenous History Month, and the first month 
of the year where many of our detachments can get outside to commemorate RCMP 150.  

Over the summer, our employees, myself included, will be participating in events across the province. We 
will be attending local festivals and fairs, parades, pride events, Indigenous gatherings, and the Calgary 
Stampede. 

I hope that as the wildfires across the province begin to recede so our members will be able to take some 
much-deserved time to partake in community celebrations and enjoy the season.  

Tom Burkett, Bill Rivers and Jerry Plastow Tom Burkett, Geoff Frisby and Jerry 

Plastow 
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Wildfires 

This past May was one of the harshest wildfire seasons in our province’s history. Communities across 
Alberta felt the impact as fires moved across the province; thousands of Albertans had to be evacuated to 
safety, many having lost their homes. Throughout it all, employees of the Alberta RCMP were there. 

Members from across the province stepped up to help keep 
the people of Alberta safe during such trying times. We 
assisted in evacuations efforts by helping communities 
relocate safely. Our members responded to emergencies, 
helping rescue people (and pets) who were stuck in difficult 
situations. As the 
communities 
evacuated, many of our 
members remained 
behind to ensure the 
safety of public 

property and to ensure that those who were unable to evacuate 
were safe. Even now with the state of emergency lifted, there is 
still much to be done. We remain in the communities that were 
evacuated and have allocated resources to help in the 
communities that have welcomed evacuees.  

I want to thank the members across the division, and those who 
came from across the country, for their tireless work. The size of 
these wildfires was unprecedented, but our members rose to the 
challenge every day. I cannot express how proud I am of the work 
they have done, and continue to do, to ensure the safety and well-
being of the communities they serve.  
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Pride Month  

Countries across the world recognize the importance of pride month and use it as an opportunity to 
celebrate and commemorate the diverse people who make up the 2SLGBTQQIA+ community. While 
celebrating is wonderful, it’s important to remember the origins of Pride Month. It didn’t start as a 
celebration, it started as a protest in June 1969 against laws based in hatred and intolerance. 

Since then, laws have changed, and society is more accepting, but we must remain vigilant. However, in 
recent years, we have seen an uptick in violent and hateful rhetoric towards the 2SLGBTQQIA+ 
community.  

The Alberta RCMP is committed to ensuring all Albertans are free to be their true self, and we will stand 
against hatred in all its forms. It is our duty to serve and protect all Albertans.  

This June, we proudly raise the Rainbow Flag at K Division Headquarters in support of all 2SLGBTQQIA+ 
communities across our province. To our 2SLGBTQQIA+ communities and RCMP employees, we proudly 
welcome, support and celebrate you as allies and friends. 

 
 
 
 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Indigenous History Month 

Along with being Pride Month, June is Indigenous History Month - a time to recognize and honour the 
experiences, cultures, languages and traditions of First Nations, Inuit and Metis Peoples in Canada. The 
Alberta RCMP remains committed to giving these communities a voice by celebrating their incredible 
achievements and contributions across our country and province. We are honoured to be welcomed into 
Indigenous communities, and we are proud to serve them every day. 



Page | 16  
 

In the coming months, we will be participating 
in events with our Indigenous partners across 
the province. 

This past month, the Lac La Biche Detachment, 
which is located within Treaty 6 Territory, home 
to the Heart Lake First Nation, Beaver Lake Cree 
Nation and Kikino Metis settlement, placed a 
tipi next to their local detachment as a sign of 
support, solidarity, and reconciliation. The tipi 
was erected with the help of members, local 
Elders, and community members. 

We know there is still much more to be done, 
but we greatly appreciate the guidance and 
support of our Indigenous Elders and look 
towards the future with optimism. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RCMP 150 

May 23, 2023, marked the 150th anniversary of the RCMP in Canada. This is a major milestone in the 
RCMP’s history. This anniversary is an opportunity to acknowledge our storied past, emphasize our 
commitment to, and pride in, all RCMP employees, and walk with humility and in reconciliation as the 
organization moves forward to a more diverse, inclusive, and trusted RCMP. 

From its beginnings as a small cavalry policing Canada’s frontier, to a growing organization of employees 
leading the way in modern policing, one thing has remained constant, the RCMP’s commitment to 
upholding the safety of those it serves. RCMP 150 highlights a history molded through the relentless 
dedication of thousands of Canadians in service to their country and the communities in which they live.  

The Alberta RCMP has the privilege of providing policing services in urban and rural municipalities, First 
Nations and Metis settlements, and remote areas across the province. Whether it be civilian employees 
working in units throughout the organization, special tactical teams in the field, or the officers and 
employees living and working in your communities, the RCMP upholds the safety of Albertans, and will 
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continue to do so in the many years to come. This summer our members and employees will be 
participating in community events to celebrate RCMP 150. Detachments across the province are 
organizing outreach and engagement opportunities to connect with the people they serve and celebrate 
the relationships we’ve built over the past 150 years. We are excited to welcome the RCMP Musical Ride, 
which will be touring across Alberta throughout June and July. 

As always, take care, stay safe, and I hope to see you at some of the events, this summer!  

Curtis 

Curtis Zablocki, M.O.M. 

Deputy Commissioner  

Commanding Officer “K” Division 

The Last Post 
Reg #  Name :     Date of Death: Where Passed &/or from: 

 

23913  Tunnah, Leonard Robert  2023 May 06 Petite Riviere, NS 
A/Cst.  Soanes, Mark William   2023 May 02 Medicine Hat, AB 
23202  Warden, James “Jim” William  2023 May 08 Humboldt, SK 
38874  Bonhomme, Alain   2023 May 07 Sudbury, ON 
C/3996  Morreau, David   2023 May 08 Ottawa, ON 
28689  Kukurski, Joseph Maxwell  2023 May 13 Aroostook, NB 
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18211  Hartnett, Robert D.   2023 May 08 Saskatchewan  
20370  Nimchuk, Wallace Donald  2023 May 08 Delta, BC 
18637  Haddad, Roger Joseph  2023 May 14 Northside East Bay, NS 
24995  Moore, Charles Eustace  2023 May 09 Fall River, NS 
M/151  Bashow, Charles Bradford  2023 May 16 Halifax, NS 
23315  Lee, Richard Frank   2023 May 15 Oshawa, ON 
26129  Hirsche, James Atwood  2023 May 13 Whitehorse, YT 
14673  Wilmot, Hugh Ronald   2023 May 20 Carnduff, SK 
36785/0.2594 Lukca, Michael Steven  2023 May 18 Ottawa, ON 
27389  Calvert, Michel “Mike”   2023 May 21 Vulcan, AB 
17469  Melanson, Jacques Joseph  2023 May 12 Ottawa, ON 
30261  Domenie, Donald Rex   2023 May 23 St. John, NS 
22432  Cole, Eugene Russell   2023 May 22 Pictou, NS 
18362  Starek, Henry “Hank”   2023 May 14 Vancouver, BC 
36139  Rogers, Patricia Haldene  2023 Apr 27 Surrey, BC 
34467  Quayle, Robert Marshall  2023 May 13 Red Deer, AB 
34778  Sweryda, Donald Michael  2023 May 20 Pit Meadows, BC 
48312  Vanthuyne, Alan Rene  2023 May 22 Moose Jaw, SK 
23838  Drew, Richard Kent “Rick”            No Date Given Ottawa, ON 
42174  Ryhal, Edward Lamont  2023 Mar 18 Watch Lake, BC 
18164  Garand, Guy    2023 Apr 24 Saint-Pierre-de-l'Île-d'Orléans, QC 

28899  Pleasants, Lyle James   2023 May 14 St. Albert, AB 
35078  Lariviere, Richard M.   2022 Nov 06 Altona, MB 
17138  Davy, Arthur Corbin   2023 May 26 Truro, NS 
37151  Bolderheij, Wilma   2023 Mar 19 Parksville, BC 
43966  Cochrane, Ellis Raynor  2023 May 13 Peguis First Nation, MB 
C/7640  Hynes, Larry Edgar   2023 May 18 Ottawa, ON 
21355  Foster, Milton E.L.   2023 May 10 Calgary, AB 
22458  Hanna, Jerrold Kent   2023 May 02 White Rock, BC 
16252  Towers, Donald Joseph  2023 May 18 Red Deer, AB 
C/M  MacPherson, John Cluney  2023 May 27 Kanata, ON 
C/4246  Acker, Brian Ronald   2023 Apr 14 Kingston, ON 
C/4482  Ma, Leon Kwan Yue   2023 Apr 22 Vancouver, BC 
42126  Halvorson, Emil Anton  2023 May 30 Charlottetown, PE 
31149  Mullowney, Ronald Brian  2023 Jun 01 Botwood, NL 
38535  Harlos, Rhonda   2023 May 24 Saskatoon, SK 
21389  Paradon, Donald Edward  2022 Nov 27 Vancouver, BC 
26410  LeBlanc, Roger Joseph  2023 May 31 Moncton, NB 
34997  Kwiatkowski, Douglas Anthony 2023 Apr 24 Elphinstone, MB 
A/Cst  McBride, Rodney Bruce  2023 May 29 Priddis Greens, AB 
A/Cst  Hubner, Leopold   2023 May 10 West Vancouver, BC 
S/1982  Ledger, Louis Maurice Rashleigh 2023 May 28 Duncan, BC 
A/Cst.  Steenvoorden, Franciscus  2023 May 29 Castlegar, BC 
34152  Stewart, Michael Kent   2023 Jun 05 St. Albert, AB 
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C/M  Skanes, Heather Maureen  2023 May 24 St. John, NS 
15477  Sears, Thomas Joseph   2023 Jun 06 Antigonish, NS 
58250  Wheaton, Stepanie Elise (nee Hills) 2023 May 28 Ottawa, ON 
17116  Davidson, William Richard  2023 May 26 Winnipeg, MB 
37216  Galvin, Kevin Glen   2023 Jun 08 Elrose / Rosetown, SK 
C/1330  Duffield, James Burton  2023 06-09 Woodstock, NB 
24124  Daigle, Joseph Leo   2023-06-10 Ottawa, ON 
48785  Sandboe, Desmond C.   2023-05-28 Cold Lake, AB 
21949  Baillargeon, Rene   2023-05-10 Montreal, QC 
C/2470  Smith, Keith    2023-06-01 Ottawa, ON 
30668  Smith, William “Billie” Jack  2023-06-12 Conception Harbour, NL 
22775  Burch, Gary John   2023-06-11 Lloydminster, SK 
21038  Kalnins, Vidvuds Uldis   2023-05-26 Vancouver, BC 
22625  Garrett, Dennis George  2023-05-04 Abbotsford, BC 
24655  Allen, Preston G.   2023-06-15 Riverview, NB 

27408  Bishop, John “Jack”   2023-06-14 Carbonear, NL 
19348  Zlotoff, John Thomas   2023-06-14 Sherwood Park, AB 
S/Cst.  Battrum, Donald Leigh   2023-06-01 Calgary, AB 
 

 

May they rest In Peace 

Should anyone wish more information on anyone on the list you can go to the National website 
at  https://www.rcmpvets.ca/last_post.php  and/or the RCMP Graves site 
https://www.rcmpgraves.com/index.html 
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